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SUNDAY, MAY 29th

PARADE 
AT NOON

Please consult the green pages of your
2015 Annual Report for the text of the
warrant articles.

Article 1: Elections of Officers:
Selectboard -Robert Marshall
Moderator - Gilbert Bliss
Supervisor of the Checklist - Kathy
Seigars
Library Trustee - Neal Brown
Cemetery Trustee - Shirley Leblanc
Planning Board - Andre Wood
Planning Board - Angelique Moon
Planning Board - Sherry Fox

Article 1b: Zoning Ordinance changes:
Amendment  1 -   Passed
Amendment  2 -   Passed
Amendment  3 -   Passed
Amendment  4 -   Passed
Amendment  5 -   Passed
Amendment  6 -   Passed

Article 2 -   amended: To see if the town
will vote to remove the Selectmen as
agents to expend from the capital reserve
funds named in petition warrant articles
2, 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, and 18. Did not
pass

Article 3 -  amended: To see if the town
will vote to reject warrant articles num-

bered 3, 5, 7, 9, 11, 13, 15, 17, and 19,
which the Department of Revenue has
advised will be disallowed. Passed

Article 20 - Did not pass
Article 21 - Did not pass
Article 22 - Did not pass
Article 23 - Passed
Article 24 - Passed
Article 25 - Passed
Article 26 - Passed
Article 27 - Passed
Article 28 - Passed
Article 29 - Passed
Article 30 - Passed
Article 31 - amended to add $7500
Passed
Article 32 - Passed
Article 33 - Passed
Article 34 - Passed
Article 35 - Passed
Article 36 - Passed
Article 37 - Passed
Article 38 - Passed
Article 39 - Passed
Article 40 - Passed
Article 41 - Passed
Article 42 - Passed
Article 43 - article asking for a public
hearing for CRF spending for anything
over $15,000. Did not pass

2016 TOWN MEETING RESULTS

Lineup 11:30 above the Greenfield Inn
Free Luncheon 

Immediately Following 
at the Meeting House 

Sponsored by the GIVers and the Town of Greenfield

3rd ANNUAL
TOWN WIDE YARD

SALE
Saturday, May 28th

9am - 3pm

Contact Adele Hale at 
547-3403 to be included on a
map which may be picked up

at the library. 
There is a $3 fee to be added to

the map. 
May 23rd is the deadline.



TOWN OFFICES
GREENFIELD SELECTBOARD
Executive Selectboard meetings are Tues.
at 5:30pm every week unless otherwise
posted. 
Selectboard:Margo Charig Bliss, Chair
Stephen Atherton Jr., Robert Marshall
Aaron Patt, Town Administrator 
Email: greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net
Town Offices open: Mon.-Thurs  9:00am to
5:00pm. Closed to the public on Friday.
Please call if you need an appointment
during closed hours.
Catherine Shaw, Office Manager
Tel: 547-3442         Fax: 547-3004  
Email: greenfieldnhacct@myfairpoint.net

BUILDING/HEAL TH INSPECTOR
Inspections by Appt/as needed 
Inspector - Mike Borden   547-0437
Town Office Hours: Tuesdays 1-4pm  
Email: mbordenbi@gmail.com

CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Meets 4th Wed. of the Month at 7:30pm
Chair: Conrad Dumas   Tel: 547-2621
Email: cedumas2@yahoo.com

PLANNING BOARD
Meetings: 2nd& 4th Mon. at 7:00pm
At the Town Offices. Normally the 2ndMon.
meeting is for hearings and the 4th Mon.
meeting is for other business.
Chair: Paul Renaud  Tel: 831-9823
Email: greenfieldnhpb@gmail.com

TOWN CLERK (Registrations)
Mon. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
Thurs. 9:00am to 12:00pm 
Thurs. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
1st Sat. from 9:00am to 12:00pm
Town Clerk - Dee Sleeper
Tel: 547-2782     
Email: greenfieldnhtc@myfairpoint.net

TAX COLLECT OR
Mon. 1:00pm to 7:30pm
Thursday 6:00pm to 7:30pm
1st Saturday 9:00am to 12:00pm
Tax Collector - Kathleen Valliere
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2242 
Email: greenfieldnhtaxes@myfairpoint.net

WELFARE DEPARTMENT
Welfare Director: Leah Fiasconaro-Conway
Walk-in Hours: Weds- 5:00pm to 7:00pm
Email: greenfieldnhwelfare@gmail.com
For  Appts: 547-3442
Emergency assist: Call Police at 547-2525

OTHER DEPARTMENTS
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Roads Division Manager:
Neal Beauregard 547-3504
Email: greenfield.nh.dpw@myfairpoint.net

Buildings & Gr ounds Division Manager:
Email: DPWbuildings@myfairpoint.net

STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRAR Y
Tues 2pm to 6pm, Wed 10am to 8pm, 
Thurs 2pm to 8pm, Fri 2pm to 6pm, 
Sat 10am to 4pm
Tel: 547-2790
Director: Julie Steenson
director@stephensonlibrary.org
youth@stephensonlibrary.org
Circulation/General Questions
circulation@stephensonlibrary.org

Monthly meetings at the library
Library Trustees 1st Wed at 7:00pm
Friends of the Library 3rd Wed 7:00pm

RECYCLING CENTER
Hours: Tuesday 8:00am to 12:00pm
Thursday 1:00pm to 7:00pm
Saturday  8:00am to 4:00pm
Stickers for residents at the Town Office.    
Supervisor: Carol Burgess   Tel: 547-8617
Email: greenfieldnhrecycling@myfairpoint.net

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Meetings as needed
Chair: John Gryval     Please call the Town
Office for information  Tel: 547-3442

OTHER COMMITTEES
OR CONTACTS

BUDGET COMMITTEE
Meetings as needed
Chair: Norm Nickerson - 547-3592

CEMETERY TRUSTEES
Chair: Gil Bliss - 547-3606

TRUSTEES OFTHE TRUST FUNDS
Chair: Ken Paulsen - 547-2180 

SCHOOL BOARD REP: 
Myron Steere
547-3332

TOWN FORESTER
NH Licensed Forester 
Karla Allen
Tel: 662-5646
Email: karla@garlandlumber.net

T O W N  D I R E C T O R Y
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The Greenfield Spirit is published 
6 times a year by the Town of Greenfield

Selectboard’s Office at PO Box 256, 
Greenfield, NH 03047.

Tel: 603-547-3442  Fax: 603-547-3004

Graphic Designer:  Karen Day  

Editors: Margo Charig Bliss, 
Stephen Atherton, Robert Marshall,

Aaron Patt, and Catherine Shaw

To submit articles to the Spirit:
E-mail text to: greenfieldnhbos@myfair-
point.net, or drop off typed articles to the
Town Offices. Also, please send in pho-
tos, articles, event announcements, news
of the town, poems, drawings, historical
info, etc., with the name of the writer
and/or photographer. Thanks!

All opinions in this publication are those
of the authors and do not necessarily
reflect the views of the Selectboard and
may not necessarily represent any town

official or department.

The Greenfield Spirit

FIRE & POLICE
FIRE DEPARTMENT
Chief: David Hall  547-3501 or 2222
Station hrs: Mon. 9-12, Thurs. by appt.   
Emergency Dispatch: 352-1100 or 911 
Email: chiefdavidhall@greenfieldfire.org

Business Mtg. 1st Mon. of month at 7:00pm 
Training 2nd & 3rd Tues of month at 7:00pm

FIRE BURN PERMITS
To obtain a Fire Permit 
Please call one of the following:
FIRE WARDENS
Jason Duval, Fire Warden FW1 562-5814
David Hall, Deputy FW2 547-2222
Jeff LaCourse, Deputy FW3           582-3289
Michael Borden, Deputy FW4        547-0437
Chaz Babb, Deputy FW5                562-0545

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Chief: Brian Giammarino
Office: 547-2535  Dispatch: 547-2525
Email: greenfieldnhpolice@myfairpoint.net

EMERGENCIES

DIAL 911
POLICE/FIRE/AMBULANCE

DIAL 911 or 352-1100
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ON THE BATTLEFIELD - LOCALL Y OR FARTHER
AFIELD

By Lenny Cornwell

A previous article described Greenfield's militia men who
served in the Revolutionary War.  It seems that these hardy
settlers were always battling something - either the British
or the the rugged landscape and weather of New Hampshire
in order to survive here.

Others had another cause for which to battle - that of
"belonging" to Greenfield.  In December of 1791, ten men
signed a petition to the General Court expressing the dissat-
isfaction of those who lived in the northeastern part of
Greenfield. It was "with unspeakable sorrow" that they
found themselves included within the boundary of said
Greenfield.  These settlers all lived on the border with
Francestown, attended church there, and sent their children
to the schools of Francestown.

The petition signers deemed the roads of Greenfield to be
worse and felt that they would remain so always.  The men
requested that they be rescued from the bondage of
Greenfield and, instead, that their land be annexed to
Francestown. Hence, the jagged boundary edge there.  In
1872, additional land was added to Francestown to straight-
en the town line.

During its early years, then, not all of the battles waged
were against another country. 
_ _ _ 

ROCKIN' ROUND THE CLOCK: Our Sock Hop of
February 13th was a great way to kick off the 225th
Anniversary of Greenfield's founding.  You may recall the
plummeting temperatures of that particular evening.  The
cold did not diminish the fun and enthusiasm for this event.
We hope you saw the photo coverage in the Ledger.

OLD TIME MOVIES: Our next event on the anniversary
year calendar is a MOVIE MATINEE on Saturday, April
23rd at 2 PM.  Following a brief general meeting at the
Museum, we will view some old time movies of previous
Greenfield events - like the 150th parade, the Whing Ding,
etc.  Popcorn will be provided as we exclaim over the peo-
ple and occasions.  Some of our movies have been format-
ted onto DVD's for our continued enjoyment.

HISTORY OF COUNTY FAIRS: On May 19th, follow-
ing a brief general membership meeting at 6:45 PM, Steve
Taylor will discuss " The History of New Hampshire's
County Fairs".  This NH Humanities Council program has
garnered a lot of interest across the state.  We will convene
in the Wensberg Room of the Stephenson Memorial Library
for this short business meeting and presentation.

GENEROUS SPONSORS: The GHS so appreciates the
willingness of CHUCK'S AUTO and GWYto underwrite
the cost of our internet service for some months.  If you
would like to pick up the coverage for a few months of this
service, please speak to Dale at 547 - 3377.  

AN FYI 

SPRING CLEANING - If you discover any white, 100%
cotton sheets as you undertake your spring cleaning, the
Museum could use them as we pursue the preservation of
the textile articles at the Museum.  Please drop off the sheets
at the Museum.

SUN CATCHERS AND HONEY are still available, but
selling fast !  Contact any Board member to get yours.  

GENEALOGY PURSUIT:  The library has all sorts of
resources for your genealogy pursuits.  Among them are
the GHS -donated Heritage Quest Site.  With just a library
card, you can do your detective work from home !

CONTACTING THE GHS:

The MUSEUM is open the the 4th Saturday of the month,
January - November.

Call Lenny at 547-2198 to arrange a visit off-hours.
Membership status  - Contact Dale at 547 - 3377

E-mail address - ghsociety@myfairpoint.net
Facebook - www.facebook.com/GreenfieldHS

GREENFIELD

HISTORICAL SOCIETY NEWS

May 1st for the Jun/Jul Issue
July 1st for the Aug/Sep Issue

September 1st for the Oct/Nov Issue

November 1st for the Dec/Jan Issue

January 1st for Feb/Mar

March 1st for the Apr/May Issue

SPIRIT DEADLINES

Girl Scout Troop #12920 from Greenfield is col-
lecting coins & coin jars to raise money for a bike
rack for the library. We’ll have a collection table at
the Recycling Center, and other places around town
during April and May. The money in coin jars will
be counted, and a tax receipt sent to each donor.

COIN JAR
FUNDRAISER
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The rainy season is here and every effort is being made to
reduce the amount of water going into the Meeting house base-
ment. I have isolated the largest culprit, which is the rear corner
facing the cemetery. I put up a temporary 2 ½ foot sloped struc-
ture to send the water away from the building. This structure
runs along the building for 16 feet. It has worked during the last
two rainstorms. However, this should not be considered a per-
manent fix because the foundation is badly in need of repair.
All the fire alarms located in each building have gone through
their annual inspection. Just to give you an idea of what's
involved with annual inspections, the Meeting House has 25
pieces of equipment. All batteries on the smoke detectors that
are being monitored have been replaced.
Spring cleanup at Oak Park will be started soon. I have received
several requests in relation to our 225th Anniversary with spring
cleanup and Oak Park.
As I wind up my employment here in Greenfield, I want to
thank all the residents that were so encouraging to me. I've
enjoyed working for the town and meeting all of you. My last
day will be April 12th.

Thank you so much, 

Sincerely
Patrick Greene
DPW Manager
Building and Grounds Division

A HUGE THANK YOU to everyone for your support at the
Town Meeting! The compactor was approved and will take
several months to be installed. We are looking forward to
moving along with several projects now that warm weather is
here as you must be. Sunshine and warmth make all the dif-
ference as we move into spring. We are never too far away or
too busy here at the Recycling Center for you to ask questions
or to give direction as to where the appropriate area would be
for your items. If we are not visible, open the door and give a
yell.
Due to the markets "going south", we must enforce a "no tol-
erance" policy. Remember Greenfield has mandatory recy-
cling. Please follow the reminders below.
Bill Gaudette has signed on again as an employee of the
Recycling Center. Please give him a warm welcome back as
you do your recycling.

SUMMER HOURS: Tuesday 8am - Noon, Thursday 1pm -
7pm and Saturday 8am - 4pm. Please arrive 15 minutes before
closing to allow enough time to process your load. 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE: Collections have
started in Keene - dates are now available.

TAKE NOTICE: NO metals are to be deposited into the
metal container WITHOUT permission. Please have your
recyclables sorted before coming to the recycling center. This
will help with the congestion at the recycling windows.

PLEASE SLOW DOWN: Recently someone came "flying"
around the corner only to encounter a very busy area where
you often find children. 

Drug Take Back Day is on April 30th 10am - 2pm.This is
for unused, expired or unwanted prescription and over the
counter drugs. The tenth event was held in September 2015,
the first in September 2010; cumulatively, these events have
collected 5,525,021 pounds of drugs. Use these events as a
means of safely disposing of medications. No more down the
toilet or in the trash as both methods cause contamination in
the water supply or leaves exposure to accessibility. The local
locations are now available.

Remember Roadside Round-upis scheduled for APRIL 30th
the last Saturday of April. This event will always be scheduled
for the last Saturday in April - an easy way to remember it.   

The paved driveway going to the Mini Mall/Library must stay
open also no double parking at the compactor area. 
If you have items outside of normal kitchen trash and recy-
clables, you must have your load checked. Most likely there
will be a charge involved. If you do not have the payment due,

FROM THE

DPW BUILDING & G ROUNDS

DIVISION

FROM THE
RECYCLING CENTER

continued on next page

CHILDREN AND THE ARTS FESTIVAL
The 23rd annual Children and the Arts Festival will be held
9am–3pm Saturday, May 21st, 2016 in downtown Peterbor-
ough. The theme is "Tell Me a Story", featuring books, tales,
and adventure! Performances, activities, and demonstrations
will take place in venues all over town, punctuated by the great
Parade of Giant Puppets at noon. It is a day full of free, artsy fun
- not to be missed!
Puppet Making Workshops are happening on two Saturdays,
April 9th, 9-12 and April 23rd, 9-12. Come to the Unitarian
Church in Peterborough to learn to make your own puppets, big
or small! The workshops are free, but bring your own materials.
To sign up, call Terry Reeves at 924-9361.
Volunteers keep the festival running smoothly. We need help all
day, and especially between 4-5:30 pm to help clean up. It's a
great source of community service. If you're interested in help-
ing out, you can call Terry Reeves at 924-9391. Our festival is
free due to generous donations from individuals and businesses
in the ConVal communities and beyond. Tax deductible dona-
tions can be sent to Children and the Arts, PO Box 771,
Peterborough, NH 03458. For more information including how
you can help, puppet workshop information, and a schedule of
the day's events, visit our website at www.childrenand
thearts.org, or email us at childrenandarts @gmail.com.
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you will have to take it back with you. Separate the metals
from all other materials. You must also have your own muscle
power to unload heavy items.

Please NO greasy pizza box bottoms or food donations -
greasy bottoms are trash, recycle the clean box cover.

Please take off the top & bottom of tin/steel cans 46oz or larg-
er and crush the can in half. This helps tremendously to
increase the storage capacity until it goes to market.

Remember to take out all packing materials in a corrugated
cardboard boxes before recycling. The same goes for mixed
paper; no packing materials, plastic, or other contaminates. 

REMINDERS: The following will insure the most effective
results for the town.

• All trash must be in bags and tied closed.

• ALL METALS and BRUSH MUSTBE CHECKED - yes,
the brush pile is now open 

• Mini Mall/Library all items must be checked.

• Plastics - PLEASE "RCR" Rinse-CRUSH-Recap, # l's door
is BOTTLES ONLY and #2's are the same.  

• Steel/Tin cans include only those that are related to food or
household cleaning products. No paint cans etc.

• Aluminum-cans/pie plates/food trays/clean foil/pet food cans
but NO aerosol cans - these go in steel cans 

• Corrugated cardboard must be clean and dry. If it has ridges
it is corrugated-TEAR to check

• Vegetable/Nut oils used or new accepted - No lard, shorten-
ings or other products in a solid state. 

• Lawn mowers and bicycles - these items need to be checked
and the history on usable lawn equipment is appreciated. 

• Demo/Construction debris/ Bulky Waste and Electronics -
Must see attendant. ALL have FEES applied.

• Used Oil - is appreciated all year long for use in our waste oil
furnace for winter heating purposes. The requirements are
posted at the door and remember contaminated oil is an
expense to the town. Thank you for your contributions.

We strive to help make your time at the center an enjoyable
and productive experience.

Carol Burgess and the Recycling Center staff 

First and foremost, all of us on the Greenfield Fire
Department want to extend our sincere thanks to the town's
people of Greenfield for their support at Town Meeting. We
asked for your support… and you certainly delivered, thank
you so much! Now we can get back to work. 
Speaking of which, we have recently taken delivery of our
"new to us" ladder truck. We need to get the truck re-lettered
and change a few things and then we can get it in service.
Next up we are looking for a used vehicle to replace our ail-
ing brush truck. We are fortunate in the sense that the back
end of our brush unit… meaning the bed, pump, water tank
and equipment are in great shape. The truck, the cab and
chassis are pretty rough. A new cab and chassis run 50K and
up… we are looking to spend under 20K by going the used
route, again a substantial savings.
As I reported last time, FF/EMTDoug Batty is an experi-
enced grant writer. Now that we have straightened out our
mandatory incident reporting requirements with the State,
and are back in compliance, we are again eligible for feder-
al grant money. Doug has spent countless hours crafting a
grant to replace our aging tanker truck. It is a 5% match
grant which if we receive it will allow us to buy a brand new
$400,000 tanker with the town only responsible for a
$20,000 match. The exciting news is that we have made the
first cut, the cut where the largest number of grants is
denied. This is not a done deal, but we survived round one…
now our chances are much better. We thank Doug for his
excellent work!
We have also taken receipt of our new Zoll cardiac moni-
tor/defibrillator. Given the very high cost of this monitor, I
reached out for financial help. Just as they had done 17 years
ago when I purchased our last monitor, Crotched Mountain
Rehabilitation Center again donated $10,000 towards the
purchase of this new state of the art monitor/defibrillator.
Due to a substantial discount and a flexible arrangement
with Zoll Medical Systems, Greenfield has a year to pay off
the balance on the monitor. We will fundraise as much as
possible to minimize tax payer impact. If any town money
is needed, it will be a fraction of the $32,000 price tag on
this much needed life saving device. None of this would
have been possible without the generous support of
Crotched Mountain and we thank them for it.
We are still collecting contributions for the Fire Training
Building that we hope to build next year.  American Steel &
Precast Erectors (ASPE) has made this project possible.
They are donating all the steel and precast walls to build this
structure. And… they will donate the labor and specialized
equipment necessary to erect the building. A project of this
magnitude could never possibly happen without extraordi-
nary generosity of ASPE and the Cilley family. With their

Recycling continued from page 4

THE FIRE CHIEF 'S
CORNER

Continued on page 13
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Don't miss these April and May
events!  New events are added all the
time so please sign up for our newslet-
ter on the library page of the town
website or on our catalog page
stephenson.biblionix.com.  When in
doubt, give us a call at 547-2790 or
email Julie at director@stephensonli-
brary.org.  As always, our events are
FREE and open to the public.

Benedict Arnold: Patriot and Traitor?
A NH Humanities Council presenta-
tion by George Morrison
Thursday, April 14 at 7 pm in the
Wensberg Room
We all think we know the story of
Benedict Arnold, the American

Revolutionary War general who fought
for the Continental Army but then
defected to the British. Recalled main-
ly as a traitor for his 1780 defection,
Arnold had risked his life and fortune
for American freedom in courageous
exploits between 1775 and 1778, when
the dream of independence was at its
most fragile. As an officer in the
Continental Army, Arnold ably led
American forces in desperate circum-
stances - against impossible odds, in a
blinding snowstorm, through a howl-
ing wilderness, and against the
extraordinary might of the Royal
Navy. George Morrison will take you
on a journey through New England,
Canada, and New York tracing the

complex story of this infamous
American icon.
This library-sponsored program is
made possible by a generous grant to
the library by the NH Humanities
Council.

Preston Heller, Mentalist: Well
Guarded Secrets
Thursday, May 5 at 7 pm in the
Wensberg room
A mindsmith (aka a mentalist)  reads
minds, projects thoughts to others,
divines information held secret, pre-
dict results, and much more.  Preston
Heller's show, "Well Guarded Secrets",
involves a good deal of audience par-

STEPHENSON M EMORIAL L IBRAR Y

Gr eenfield, NH, 603 547-2790, director@stephensonlibrary.org
W 10-8, Th 2-8, F 2-6, Sat 10-4

Closed Sunday-Tuesday
The Stephenson Memorial Library is a not-for-profit public librar y.

Thank you, everyone, for your kind and generous support of the Library at this year's Town
Meeting.  We look forward to bringing you many new programs and services  (and yes, books,
too) in 2016.  We have Humanities Council historical presentations and even a mentalist on tap
in April and May! And we are NOWOPEN TUESDAYS 2 - 6 PM!!!

Nicole Spear (right) with fellow Girl Scout
and fellow reader, Violet Fletcher celebrate
Nicole's new bike from EMS

Lydia Russell receives her new bike at the
library, with left to right, Lovell Tedd Landon,
Artie Dunham, Jon Manley -- Lydia's brother
Miles joins her

Landon with Masons -  from  left to right: Rep
Jon Manley, Lovell Tedd Landon, Artie
Dunham, with winner, first grader, Landon
White

Winter Reading here at the Library ended in March with the award of many prizes, kindly donated by individuals, local
businesses and community organizations.  Most notably, we would once again like to thank the Benevolent Lodge in
Milford and Eastern Mountain Sports in Peterborough for their donations of new bicycles as grand prizes.
Congratulations to all 46 Greenfield kids who participated, and especially to Landon White, Lydia Russell, and Nicole
Spear for their hard work and dedication.  Be sure to give them a thumbs-up when you see them riding around town on the
new bikes they earned by reading at the library!

Continued next page
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ticipation.  Why?  Because mentalism works best, and is
most entertaining, when there is a spirit of cooperation
between the mentalist and those in attendance. The result is
always a surprising experience for the attendees and is great
fun for all present. And while the show is spiced with a lot
of sophisticated humor, it is 100% family friendly (recom-
mended for ages 12 and up).

New Hampshire's Long Love-Hate Relationship with Its
Agricultural Fairs
Sponsored by the Greenfield Historical Society & NH
Humanities Council
Thursday, May 19 at 7 pm in the Wensberg Room
The first agricultural fair in North America was held in what
is now Londonderry in 1722, and it would become a wildly
popular event lasting for generations until it came to be so
dominated by gambling, flim-flam, and other "scandalous
dimensions" that the legislature revoked its charter in 1850.
But fairs have always had strong supporters and eventually
the state came around to appropriating modest sums to help
them succeed. Temperance groups and others would contin-
ue to attack the fairs on moral grounds and their close con-
nection to horse racing was a chronic flashpoint. Steve
Taylor will discuss the ups and downs of the fairs down
through years and how public affection for rural traditions
helps them survive in contemporary times. 

MONTHL Y BOOK DISCUSSION FOR (ALMOST)
EVERY AGE
We have so many book clubs now!  Here's what we are
reading together.  We hope you'll join us.  We have extra
copies of all titles. Bus transportation from GES is available
for all of our children's book clubs.

Childr en
PreK-Grade 1: 4/15 at 4 pm - The Best Nest by P. D.
Eastman  (5/15 title TBA)
Grades 2 - 3: 4/8 at 4 pm - Vampires Don't Wear Polka Dots
by Deb Dadey 5/6 at 4 pm - The Chameleon Wore
Chartreuse by Bruce Hale
Grades 4 - 6: 4/6 at 3:30 pm - Hoot by Carl Hiassen
5/4 at 3:30 pm - Theodosia & the Serpents of Chaos by
Robin Lafevers

Adults:
"Books on the Edge" - our new Dinner book Club will meet
monthly, with a potluck to discuss titles outside our comfort
zone, led by Julie.  4/21 at 6:30 pm - The Dinner by Herman
Koch and 5/19 at 6:30 pm - Blindness by Jose Saramago
Traditional  book discussion  4/27 at 7 pm - The Storied Life
of AJ Fikry by Gabrielle Zevin and 5/25 at 7 pm - Gilead by
Marilynne Robinson

RECURRING EVENTS:
Monthly Storytime with Toven & Ms. Julie - Last
Thursday of the month at 4:30 pm

Weekly Storytime with Ms. Eileen - Every Wednesday at

11 am

Chess Club- Alternating Fridays at 3:30 pm  (Adult volun-
teer wanted - please call Julie!)

Lego Club - 2nd Wednesday and 3rd Thursday at 4:30 pm

Click Clack Knitters - Every Thursday 3:30 - 5 pm

Adult Coloring - Every Friday 4 - 6 pm

Be sure to check our walls for the latest art exhibit!  Lynn
Forsyth's bird photography is a must-see.

~Julie Steenson, Library Director

Contoocook Valley Transportation Company

GET A RIDE! 

Antrim • Bennington • Dublin • Francestown
Greenfield • Greenville • Hancock • Jaffrey

New Ipswich • Peterborough • Rindge
Sharon • Temple 

CVTC pr ovides “no-fee” transportation to non-emergency medical 

and support services through our Volunteer Driver Program for resi-

dents of the above towns who are unable to obtain reliable transporta-

tion due to age, disability orother limiting cir cumstances:

To learn more: Call, toll-fr ee: 1-877-428-2882, extension 5

Email: info@cvtc-nh.org Visit: www.cvtc-nh.org

Library continued from page 6
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G•R•E•E•N•F•I•E•L•D
HAPPENINGS

Find out what is going on in town – concerts, yard sales,
items for sale or wanted, lost animals, political discus-
sions, etc.   

Browse at your leisure or sign up for automatic email
updates at

http://GreenfieldHappenings.Blog spot.com

A service for the Greenfield 
community sponsored by The GIVers.

GREENFIELD RECREATION 

Call 547-3442 for more information or the contacts below.

Greenfield
Country Line Dancing

Mondays 7pm

Meeting House
HOST: Linda Gray
New Classes Every 

Six Weeks
Step it out! & 
Kick it up!!!

$40 - 6 weeks of lessons
Lindagray09@gmail.com

603-801-8002

SCOUTS
If your child is interested in scouts, please 

contact these people.

Boy Scouts: Mike Borden - 
cmrconstservice@gmail.com

Girl Scouts: Ruth Bergmann -
rbergmann@nhbb.com

Spring Fairy
VACATION DAY CAMP

GREENFIELD MEETING HOUSE
APRIL 19th   9AM-NOON

A MAGICAL MORNING OF MAKE-
BELIEVE, DANCING AND FUN!

BUILD A FAIRY HOUSE & MAKE 
YOUR OWN WINGS!

$30/Participant
( $25/Greenfield residents & current students )

To register call 603-320-6786
www.misslaurasdance.com

Happy Mother’s Day
May 8th
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SAVE THE DATE
TO CELEBRATE!

Saturday , June 25th, 2016

The big day is only 
months away!

The 225th Town Anniversary
Committee has been hard at work

making plans and holding
fundraising events to put on this

celebration!  

Contact us at:
Greenfield225anniversary@gmail.com

Dorene Adams: 547-2706
Adele Hale, Katherine Heck,

Carele Mayer, Bob & Maureen
Caron

PARADE PARTICIPANTS

Help Celebrate Greenfield's, 
illustrious, history!

Then, now and everything in between!

9:00 am Parade Line Up
All parade participants should be at

the corner of East Road 
and Forest Road at 9am to sign in

and be lined up.

10am Parade Begins
Parade ends at Oak Park

We need YOU!

- Create a Float
- Decorate and Ride a bike
- Dress up in a costume & walk 
- Decorate & ride your horse
- Buggies, carriages, wagons
- Antique cars, trucks, tractors

Already Scheduled:
-Cavalry Encampment
-Conval Marching Band
-Nelson Town band 
-American Legion Band

Day's Event s at Oak Park

7:30am-8:45am Set Up
9am-3pm 
· Craft & Food Vendors
Contact us for Vendor Application

· Music & Entertainment 
· Special Activities & Games
· Animal Petting Area 
· Farmers Market
· Agricultural Exhibits 
· Cavalry Encampment 
· Antique Exhibits 
· Displays
· Colonial Village Store Fronts

12pm at Gazebo: 
Welcome Speech

We invite Greenfield residents,
businesses, groups, committees,
clubs, and organizations  to partici-
pate by having a tent/table set up at
Oak Park to let people know who
you are and what you do! 

Be creative and set up your area to
look like a colonial village store front or
something from the early 1800's,
1900's, 1950's, 1980's, get the idea? 

Do you have something to put on dis-
play?  We will have areas roped off for
exhibits.  This will encompass the last
225 years, old and new.    Think about
how YOU can participate in celebrating
Greenfield's history and the people
who make Greenfield what it is today!

FIREWORKS
A fireworks celebration 

will be held on:
Sat. July 9 th

Location & Details to be
announced

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
We have many areas that we need
help with during the day, such as:
-Shuttle for marching band from
Oak Park to East Road.  Do you
have a van?
-Trash detail: placing cans in the
morning, emptying them through-
out the day as needed, taking the
bags to the recycling center before
4pm.  A truck would be helpful.
Can you help with one or all of the
above?
-Parking attendants.  
Two hour shifts beginning at 8am.

-Parade participant line up help.
-Information booth help: pass out
programs & assist vendors, enter-
tainers and people as needed.

Email us at:
Greenfield225anniversary@gmail.com

Please contact Jean Rube-Rainier
if you are interested in or would
like more information regarding
exhibiting or selling agriculture
products.
jrube.rainier@gmail.com 
547-2108
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Greenfield's 225th Anniversary Celebration

VENDOR APPLICATION
Date: Saturday, June 25th, 2016   

Location: Oak Park Greenfield, NH
Fair Hours: 9am-3pm  Rain or Shine

Eligibility:     Crafters, Handmades, Vendors, White Elephant, Flea Market. Limited Direct Sales and
Food vendors allowed (Tupperware, Avon, etc.) on a first come, first served basis.

Fee:               Participation fee is $20 for each 12'x12' space.       (Fee is Non-refundable)
$10.00 Fee for Greenfield Residents & Greenfield Non-Profit Organizations 
(to cover the cost of advertising).(set-up, i.e., table, chairs, tent, cash box etc. is vendor's responsibility)
Space is available on a first come, first served basis. Free Parking is available at Oak Park. 
If you wish to park one vehicle by your assigned space, please reserve below. 
Checks should be made payable to the Town of Greenfield and returned to the address below 
with a self-addressed stamped envelope and the completed application.

Notification: You will receive your assigned location and instructions in the self address stamped 
envelope you provided with this application approximately 10 days before the event.

Deadline:     Monday, May 16th, 2016
LATE FEE: ALL applications postmarked after May 16th will have a $25.00 application fee.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Please return this portion of the form with your payment: 
_____ # of 12'x12' space(s)   ___Yes, I wish to park 1 vehicle by my space (no additional fee)

___No, I will use the Free Vendor Parking lot.

NAME:______________________________________PHONE:_________________

BUSINESS:___________________________ EMAIL:_________________________

ADDRESS:___________________________________________________________

CITY:__________________________________ST:________ZIP:_______________

Please describe below the items you will be exhibiting:

________________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________________________________________________________________
How did you hear about this event:_____________________________________________________________

I agree to assume full responsibility for any damage, loss, or theft to my exhibit/property, and agree that I will indemnify
and hold harmless the Town of Greenfield, the 225th Anniversary Committee and its volunteers from any claim or cause
resulting from my actions. I have read and understood the terms of this event as described on page 2 of this document.

SIGNATURE:______________________________________

MAIL THIS FORM TO: 
225th Anniversary Committee/Town of Greenfield
PO Box 256
Greenfield, NH 03047
Checks Payable to: Town of Greenfield

Please consider donating
one small item for our raffle

benefiting Oak Park
(Optional)

Items will be collected the
day of the event and vendor

will receive additional
advertising should you
choose to participate.

____Yes

OFFICE USE ONLY:    
DATE RECEIVED:___________  
CK#:________               AMT:___________
SINGLE BOOTH: ___________
DOUBLE BOOTH:__________
VEHICLE PARKING:________
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Thank you for your interest in exhibiting at Greenfield's 225th Anniversary Celebration!

If you would like more information you can contact Katherine Heck at 603-547-2450 or e-mail us at
greenfield225anniversary@gmail.com. This application along with area points of interest, food and lodging information

can be found at the Town of Greenfield's website www.greenfield-nh.gov.

Terms for participation as a vendor in the 225th Anniversary Celebration:

1. The 225th Anniversary is a family friendly event intended to celebrate Greenfield's 225th Anniversary with a day of community
activities.
2. The entry fee of up to $25.00 entitles you to one 12' X 12' space. Spaces may be shared by more than one vendor at no additional
cost. Fee is non-refundable. Event will be held rain or shine.
3. 12'x12' space maximum (own set-up, i.e., table, chairs, tent, cash box, etc. is vendor's responsibility). Free vehicle parking is
available at Oak Park. If you wish to park by your space, it must be reserved when this application is filed. Only One (1) vehicle per
12'x12' space. 
4. All vendor items are to be displayed within these spaces, not in aisles, walkways, or exits. 
5. Applications must be postmarked by May, 16, or the participant fee increases to $25.00
£ Completed vendorapplication form
£ Entr y fee(s)- Check payable to: Town of  Greenfield 
£ Self Addr essed stamped envelope
6. You will receive your assigned location and detailed instructions in the self address stamped envelope provided with this applica-
tion, or your check will be returned to you by June 15, 2016.
7. Vendor participants please note: Space is assigned on a first come first serve basis. If more than one participant applies to be in
the fair that owns the same type of business every effort will be made to keep variety throughout the fair and direct competition at a
minimum.
8. Set up time is 7:30 a.m. to 8:45 a.m. Saturday, June 25th, 2016. You will need to check in at the information booth before 8:15
a.m. or you will be considered a "no show" and we reserve the right to fill your space with another vendor.
9. Vendor is responsible for their displays, providing their own cash boxes, and monitoring their own space.
10. Vendor agrees to remove all trash, boxes, etc. from their booth before leaving.
11. Vendor agrees to remain set up and participate for the entire event. Vehicles may not be moved after 8:45am. Early break down is
not permitted. 
12. The Town of Greenfield, the Greenfield 225th Anniversary Committee or its volunteers will not be responsible for the loss, theft
of, or damage to vendor's items or for personal injury or the loss of money during the 225th event. 
13. For more information or questions please contact Katherine Heck at 603-547-2450 email greenfield225anniversary@gmail.com.

SAVE THE DATE TO CELEBRATE!
GREENFIELD'S 225TH ANNIVERSARY

Wednesday, June 15, 2016
Gather at the Historic Greenfield

Meeting House at 6:00pm.
This date marks Greenfield's actu-

al anniversary.
We will have music, cake and the

reading of the proclamation.
The Meeting House bell will ring

225 times!

Do you wish to Participate?
You can march in the parade, have

a float or walk with 
your friends, neighbors 

or Town Group.
You can be a vendor at Oak Park.
You can donate your time and tal-
ents -contact us with your ideas!

Saturday, June 25, 2016
Parade at 10am though 

Downtown Greenfield and 
ending at Oak Park

Oak Park Festivities- 9am-3pm
Crafters & Vendors

Entertainment
Historic Exhibits

Agricultural Exhibits
Games, Food & Fun

Would you like to Volunteer?
We need help with:

Parade Line Up
Oak Park Parking and Information

Set-up and Clean Up

Would you Like to make a Donation?
Please contact the 225th Anniversary Committee Chair, Dorene Adams at 547-2706 or 

email us at greenfield225anniversary@gmail.com

How can you 
help Celebrate?
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GREENFIELD
ROADSIDE ROUND-UP

in honor of Earth Day 
SATURDAY, APRIL 30th

GENERAL INFO
Bags will be mailed just before

Round-Up Day!

More bags are available at the
Recycling Center

THIS IS A

RAIN OR SHINE EVENT!

Organized and Sponsored by the Greenfield Conservation Commission

IT’S EASY
HERE’S WHAT TO DO:

Start whenever you want on 
Saturday morning.

Clean up trash wherever needed
along town roads. Between 8am and
closing time (4pm) bring your blue

bags and other roadside refuse to the
Recycling Center and deposit them
around back in the specially marked

dump ster for the Roadside Round-Up.

NOTE: Only bags brought to the
Recycling Center can count for free

ticket s or for contest prizes.

Gollee, you did a great job last
year so we’re going to do it
again. For every bag that is
deposited in the dumpster at
the Recycling Center,

ya’ gonna get a raffle ticket ya’ can
use at the dinner giving ya’ a better chance

at winning the surprise 
door prizes we’ll have. 

And we have the
MAKE A DIFFERENCE CONTEST FOR
KIDS: Children who bring in the most blue

bags win a cash prize at the dinner.  To enter,
bring your bags to the Recycling Center, and get a

“receipt” for the number. 
There will be three prizes; first ($20), sec-

ond ($15), and third ($10) place cash prizes
for kids 12 and under.

Gotta attend the dinner to win.

As usual we’ll be havin’ a free Ham & Bean Dinner at
5:30pm at the Meeting House for all those who help out. 

We’ll also be offerin’ our famous
“ALL YOU CAN EAT (UNTIL IT’S GONE) GUTBUSTING 

ICE CREAM BUFFET” TOO!
AND, while you are doin’ yur best to finish it all off, we’ll
have a drawing for our door prizes and find out who won

the Make a Difference Contest. 
(Don’t miss it, You have to be there to win)! 

LET’S SPEND A LITTLE TIME KEEPING OUR TOWN BEAUTIFUL
THEN WE’LL GET TOGETHER FOR FOOD, FUN, & PRIZES
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help, we are going to build a state of the art training center
without using any taxpayer dollars. To put this in perspec-
tive, a building like this typically costs several hundred
thousand dollars! We are deeply grateful for the Cilley fam-
ily's generosity. A committee has been formed to shepherd
and oversee this process. Several Fire Chiefs from sur-
rounding towns are participating as well as a representative
from the NH Fire Academy. There is much work to be done,
but we are moving ahead.
2016 has started out quietly, our call numbers are down a lit-
tle bit from last year. We did however have a nice stop on a
basement fire. We had a very prompt response on a week-
day day time call and knocked the fire down before it got
away from us. We have spent a lot of time on fund raising,
negotiating purchases and training… all of which needed
our attention. So into spring we go… stay safe, but if you
need us… don't hesitate to call!

Thank you,
David Hall, Fire Chief

Fire Dept. continued from page 5

Proceeds to benefit the 
Greenfield Elementary School, PTO

and will be used to fund a program for the children.

Show Director: Dorene Adams 547-2706

KILKENNY

Horse Center

2016 Summer Horsemanship

Day Camp

April V acation Camp April 18 th -22nd

Advanced Camp June 20 th -24th

Session l July 1 1th -15th

Session ll July 18 th -22nd

Session lll August 8 th - 12th

Contact us for more information and to sign up

Also Available:
Lessons Showing
Boarding Drill T eam
Training Conval Equestrian T eam

Kathleen Kelly
74 Slip Road, Greenfield, NH

603-547-7821
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APPLIANCE  REPAIRS

Lachance Appliance Service
Servicing ALL Major Household Appliances

547-2229

AUTOMOTIVE  NEEDS

Alan Easton
MARS & CarsLookLikeNew.com

Mobile Appearance Reconditioning Service
We Come To You - 831-0246

Chuck’s Auto Repair of Antrim
Rte 202 - 464-5045

Doherty's Detailing
Complete Auto Detailing

In & Out
Bill Doherty 801-0564

Fox Towing & Transport Services
Vehicles, Equipment, Materials

& Removal of recyclable vehicles
Matt Fox 620-5099

Greenfield Auto Service 
General Car Repair, Front end Alignment,

Foreign or Domestic
Tom Wozniak - 547-6308

Kemp’s Used Auto Parts & Trucking
Russell Station Road

547-2768

LS & NM Repair Services
Auto repair, welding, small engines, 

tractors, and trailers. 
547-3766

Shepard’s Automotive 
& Towing LLC

81 Russell Station Road - 547-3821

S.M Ather ton Autocare
Diagnostics, Welding, A/C, Mechanical Repairs,

Exhaust, Rust, Drivetrains, State Inspections. 
217 Forest Road Unit E - 547-6800 or 831-8360

BED & BREAKFASTS

The Greenfield B & B Inn
Vic and Barbara Mangini
Forest Road - 547-6327

BEAUTY SERVICES

Rejuvenate with Massage Therapy
Lydia Kennedy, LMT, RN

547-3486

BUTCHER

Eric the Butcher
Quality cutting deer, sheep, moose, etc.

On or Off Site - Rabbits available
Leonardi’s - Forest Road - 547-3369

CHILDCARE

Wonderworks Learning Center
Preschool & Pre-K Program

Childcare 6 wks-12 yrs
547-3311 ext. 1370

CLOTHES

Greenfield CC Church Clothes Closet
Open Sat.10-1pm Donated clothing at low

prices.  website: greenfieldchurch.org. 12 Depot
Drive. Call the Church Office 547-3626

COMPUTER SERVICES

David Lloyd
Website design and hosting, 
tutoring and troubleshooting. 

547-8618  www.davidlloyd.ws

CONSTRUCTION  SERVICES

Aaron Chacos Carpentry
Decks, Roofs, Framing

688 Forest Road
547-3020 or 801-7485

A-Quality Services-Stonemasons
Fireplaces, Stonewalls, Waterfalls, 

Ponds & Cultured Stone
620-5660

Brad Thomson Flooring
Wood Floors Installed

Sanded & Finished - 547-2117

Bruce Dennis 
Fine Interior Painter and Scribe

Artistic attention to detail. Surface specialist,
tonal & glaze effects.547-2564

CMR Construction Service
Septic System Repair/Replacement

General Contracting, Excavation, Grading,
Building Construction, Mike Borden 547-0437

D&D Plastering
Ceilings, Additions, Houses

Quality work since 1979
Many local references - Call Bill  547-2163

E.T. Carpentry LLC 
"Quality Work at Fair Prices"

Remodeling and New Construction
Snow Plowing and Fully Insured - 365-5063

Fran McMahon
Excavating - Building Wrecking

Land Clearing + Chipping
547-6425 or 620-1302

Joseph Ferry
General Contracting & Carpentry

547-3309

JC Foundations
House and addition foundation walls, 

retaining walls, etc.. Free estimate
Jeff Creighton  603-547-3712

Jon Gagnon<NEW
Home Repair & Improvements

Interior & Exterior
Call: 801-7265

Goodwin Carpentry, Richard Goodwin
Free Estimates; Fully Insured;

Restoration; Log Homes…
603-547-8861

Granite Town - Harvey Cable 
New construction & replacement windows

& doors. Storm windows & doors. Installation.
Zephyr Lake Road, Greenfield  769-1646

Patriot Painting 
Interior & Exterior; Wallpaper

30 Yrs Experience
Richard Gilbride 562-6016

Sullivan Bros. Paving 
Residential/Commercial Paving

Gravel/Loam Delivery, Light Excavation
Matt Fox 547-2101

Touchette's Remodeling
Specializing in small jobs & home repairs

Serving N.H. for over 30 years
No job too small Call Ray @ 547-2589

Earthtone Materials
A Merzi Trucking Company

Delivering Screened Loam, Gravel, Stone & Sand
365-0679 or 547-2302

Warren A. Aldrich Installations, LLC
Drapes, etc. installed, Wallpaper & Painting. 

Other creative home projects.
562-7731 and 547-2085

Interior Painting by Wendy 
Residential - New Construction - Exterior Jobs
Over 20 yrs Experience - Great Eye for Color

Wendy Ierlan - Owner 603-315-4234

ELECTRICAL , PLUMBING , HEATING,
COOLING SERVICES

North Pack Electrical Services, LLC
Kyle Fontaine, Master Electrician

603-547-6683
northpackelectric@gmail.com

Jarvis Adams Plumbing & Heating LLC
Service Calls-New Homes-Renovations-Pumps
Water Systems/tests-Bio Clean for Septic Care

547-2706

Sanford Temperature Control, Inc.
Heating , Cooling & Indoor Air Quality Products

Sales, Service & Installation
547-2717 or 800-439-2716

FARM  & GARDEN

Belmore Farm
Route 136 Near Oak Park
Fresh Produce in Season

Greenfield Gardens
Rainier’s SugarHouse

Seasonal Produce, Eggs, Starter Plants 
& Maple Syrup George Rainier 547-2108

HorseTenders
Experienced Farm Hands, Farriers, 

Trainers, Tenders. Kokal Farm
www.HorseTenders.com - 547-5293

Kilkenny Horse Center
Lessons, boarding, camps

Kathleen Kelly
547-7821

North Pack Maple Syrup 
seasonal maple syrup available
visit the sugar house in season

210 Cornwell Rd. • 547-3557 • Bob Caron

Rosewood Equine - Lora & Evan Hedrich
Lessons, Boarding and Training - Forest Rd
603-930-3716 - lcrosewoodfarm@gmail.com

www.RosewoodEquine.com 

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442
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Stonegate Farm and Flowers
Perennials, Exotic Conifers, Garden Coaching.

Piglets, lambs, chicken for sale. 547-3395 
flowerfarm2@gmail.com

FURNITURE  REPAIR

David Bridgewater
Antique Restorer - Furniture Repairs

547 7556
GIFTS, COLLECT ABLES, ANTIQUES,

KNITTING

Ben Hale 
CD'S and Vinyl Bought and Sold

547-3403 or bennybunny43@yahoo.com

Nightingale Fibers, LLC
Knitting and Spinning supplies, including 

hand-dyed yarns and roving.
547-6645 www.nightingalefibers.com

PersonalizeIt!
Personalized items for your home or business,

including photo cakes, tshirts, mugs, etc.
231-9247 or rhonda@personalizeitforyou.com

Spring Pond Farm Alpacas
Alpaca yarns, socks & other 

products for sale.
81 Muzzey Hill Road 547-2964

Ten Talents
Natural Colored Sheep: Livestock
Yarn, Roving, Lambskins, Meat

Conrad & Ellen Dumas 547-2621

GROCERIES

Coffee Roaster
Mason Parker - Parker House Coffee 

Fresh roasted coffee, custom blends available
767-6000   www.parkerhousecoffee.com

Harvester Market
Groceries, subs - 547-3414

JUSTICE OF THE  PEACE

Petr Lord, Justice of the Peace
Personal & Distinctive Weddings 

petrlord@ittledoofarm.com
547-2526 

Debra Davidson, Justice of the Peace
Weddings, Personal

debdavidson524@hotmail.com
547-5588

LANDSCAPE SERVICES

Gagnon Landscapes, LLC
Professional Landscape Services

Snowplowing & Sanding
562-0485

Greenfields Landscape & Irrigation, LLC
Snow plowing for both commercial & residential
propertiesas well as sanding and roof shoveling.

547-3304

The Poison Ivy Removal Company
Chemical Free - We Remove Plants & Roots

Get Your Yard Back! Effective and Meticulous
Call Helaine Hughes - 547-6644

LOGGING, LAND CLEARING , TREE

REMOVAL

L.J. Cadorette and Family
Logging, Cordwood

"Logging the Old Fashioned Way"
547-3468

LUMBER & M ULCH

New England Forest Products, Inc.
Native Lumber Products-Custom Flooring

603-547-3207
www.neforestproducts.com

MUSIC (BANDS, DJ’S, INSTRUCTORS)
Fred Simmons

Music for weddings, fairs, events
547-3730

Jarvis Adams
The Boogie Men Band
Music for all events.

547-2706

MORTGAGE  LOANS

Patrick Foy/Loan Officer
Cousins Home Lending, Inc.

Prompt, courteous service tailored to your 
specific mortgage goals. 547-5576

PETSITTING

All God's Creatures Pet Sitting Service
637 Forest Road, Greenfield, NH 03047 

www.allgodscreaturespetsitting.com
603-831-9640

PHOTOGRAPHER

Ashley Way Photography
Portrait, Nature, and Much more

603-566-3825
ashleyway06@gmail.com/Find us on Facebook

REALTORS

Alyssum Proctor - Realtor
Broker/Associate

Proctor & Greene Real Estate
547-3020 or 801-7485

Gail Cur tis
Real Estate Broker

BH&G/Masiello Group
547-0649  www.gailcurtis.com

Hilda Bridgewater, Realtor
Helping Home Buyers & Sellers throughout

the Monadnock Region.  Cell 547- 7163
The Bean Group - www.HildaBridgewater.com

Kat Carpenter, Real Estate Agent
Exit Realty

168 County Road, Greenfield
603-732-2552

Linda K. Gray
Realtor/Appraiser
Brin Realty Group

603-801-8002 or lindagray09@gmail.com

SATELLITE

Jim Teates TV & Satellite 
PO Box  340 - Greenfield

603 547-6629  Phone & Fax -
jttv7147@yahoo.com

Joe Brady
Silver Birch 

Satellite Communications
547-2841

SPECIAL NEEDS

Crotched Mountain Outpatient Services
Physical, Occupational and Speech Therapies,

Audiology, Sports Medicine, Psychology,
Developmental Pediatrics - 603-547-3311 X1660

Helping Hands
Personal Assistant to Elders

Susan Gosnell
547-2995

Plowshare Farm
an intentional community that includes 

people with special needs
603-547-2547

T.L.C. Licensed Nursing Assistant
CPR certified. Assisting Elderly &

Families for all needs.
Debbie 547-2163

TAX SERVICES

Brenda Wesoly
Tax Preparation Service - 547-2670

TENT RENTALS

Monadnock Tent Rentals
John Hopkins

562-6690

WELDING

Forest Road Welding, LLC 
www.forestroadwelding.com

Kevin McMurray
547-2718

Rossi’s Portable Welding Service 
Melvin Rossi

547-3351 or 345-9560

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

Your ad listing could be here!

Just send us yourinformation

and we’ll print it for fr ee. Make

sure you only give us 4 lines

(between 10-15 words). Thanks.



SPONSOR THE SPIRIT
If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the

Greenfield Spirit, please call the Town Office at

547-3442.  The cost is low, and it's a great way

to get the word out about your business or

group, as well as an easy way to support your

community. Interest has been so great that we

now have a sign-up form to keep everyone’s

turn organized. Please call the Town Office to

get on the list.

Jun-Jul issue deadline: May 1, 2016

Postal Patron

BULK RA TE
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
GREENFIELD NH 03047

PERMIT NO. 3

COME RUN/WALK 

WITH US!

Help support the Greenfield Fire Department by joining us for our 1st annual Hot Foot 5K, Fire
Trail 10K, or Kids ½ mile Smoke Stampede*! All proceeds go to support the Greenfield Volunteer
Fire Department. The courses are almost entirely on beautiful quiet gravel country roads, almost
no pavement or traffic!

SATURDAY APRIL 23, 2016
Oak Park, 971 Forest Rd. Greenfield, NH

9:00 AM 
(Kids Smoke S tampede will begin at 8:30am)

T-shirts for first 50 runners/walkers registered before April 1, 2016 - 
T-shirts are for 5K and 10K participants only.

For more information or to register: 

Visit www.active.com and search Greenfield, NH
Email gfdroadrace@aol.com to have information sheet, registration form and waiver form 
emailed to you.

Go to www.gfdroadrace.webs.com to view information and download forms.

Not able to attend but would like to support the Greenfield Fire Department with a donation?
Send your donation payable to the Greenfield Firefighters' Association, PO Box 146, Greenfield,
NH 03047. Please write in Roadrace in the memo line.

*Kids' Smoke Stampede is for children 10 and under


